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NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB 

        

C IN CHATTER  
P.O. Box 1837  Broomfield, CO 80038-1837 September 2016 

Founded  in  2001,  Member: ANA, CWNA 

Upcoming Meeting Announcement 

Note that the meeting location has changed!  

Make sure to come and check out our new improved meeting place! 

The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting will be held on Tuesday September 13
th

, 2016 at 7 PM (doors 

open at 6:30) at the Cross of Christ Lutheran Church in Broomfield, see our web site 

www.northsidecoinclub.org for directions. The church is located on the corner of Lowell Blvd and 121
st
 

Place, just a couple of blocks east of our old meeting site. When you turn off of 120
th

 onto Perry, as if you 

were going to the old location, just take the first right onto 121
st
 Place and go a couple of blocks until just 

before you get to Lowell Blvd. The Church will be on your right. Turn into the parking lot before you get to 

the church buildings. 

Other Announcements 

RAFFLE PRIZE – This months’ Raffle Prize is TBD. 

PROGRAM – “American Indians on US Coins and Currency” by Bob Bair. 

SNACKS – No one has signed up to bring snacks in September. 

If you would like to bring snacks, just sign up on the attendance sheet for the month you would like to bring 

them. 

No one has signed up yet to bring snacks for any other future meetings. 

COIN of the MONTH – Token or Medal. Bring something worth $5 - $10. (A nice, no problems coin, 

which you, as a collector, would like to have, would be appreciated).   

[The “Coin of the Month” works as follows. Bring one coin, of the type described as the featured coin of the 

month, preferably in a 2x2 or flip. If you bring a coin, you will get a ticket in the drawing and your coin goes 

into the pot. We then draw one ticket and the winner gets the entire pot of coins that were featured. 

SHOW and TELL – Bring some interesting item from your collection that you would like to show the 

members and give a quick (1 minute) talk on. 

http://www.northsidecoinclub.org/
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ANA NEWS –  The American Numismatic Association’s 2016 World’s Fair of Money welcomed 8,192 

people at the Anaheim Convention Center in Anaheim, Calif, Aug. 9-13.  

UPCOMING PROGRAMS – Two Cent pieces. 

 

PRESENTER RAFFLE PRIZE – 1942 Winged Liberty (Mercury) Dime graded MS-66 FB by PCGS. Bob 

C. presented in January and March. Joe C. presented in February, John B. presented in June, Dave Wi 

presented in July. 
 

 

 

Minutes, Notes, and Happenings of last months’ meeting  

Last month’s meeting was held on Tuesday August 9
th

. We had 15 members in attendance two of these 

attendees being new members. 

 

President Bob C., called the meeting to order at 7:07. 

Bob then welcomed all attending members to the new meeting location. He discussed the events that led to 

us being here and some of the rules for using the new meeting room. Members in attendance were very 

happy with the new location, and Bob hoped that we would want to make this our new permanent meeting 

location. The Church was very accommodating and is charging us nothing for the use of the facility. It is a 

large room, at least 4 times the size of our old facility, with many tables and chairs available to us. It is 

carpeted and has a large built-in screen so no more tables stacked next to each other. Bob proposed donating 

some money to the church each year in appreciation. This was generally agreed to by the membership with 

the Board deciding when and how much to give in November. 

There were a few coin magazines, Coin World’s, and Greysheets to borrow this month. 

We had 2 new members join, Brady W., who likes to collect Morgan dollars and Walking Liberty halves 

along with Bullion, and Dave G. who started collecting in the 1950’s and got back into coins in the 1970’s 

and has interests in Foreign and Ancient coins. 

Bob reviewed past shows. Greeley was better that last year. 

Bob then reported on upcoming Coin Shows. 

Bob reviewed the Coin of Month, Raffle, and Door Prizes. 

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes that were in the Newsletter.  

A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers reports. We currently have $2978.17 in the club 

account. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer’s report by simply requesting to 

view it at the meeting.) 

 

 

Old Business 

Bob indicated that he had again tried to sell some of our 10 year anniversary Wooden Nickels and had sold 2 

of them on Ebay. 

New Business 

There was a request to do a survey of the membership as to what the members collect and have interests in. 

A sanitized version of this information would then be listed in the newsletter. (No specifics on who collects 

what) 

There was then more discussion on the new meeting location and how this could be a positive thing for the 

club. 
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Last Months’ Show and Tell Recap 

Due to the discussion of the new meeting location and the Program there was no Show and Tell this month.  

 

Prize Winners 

Coin of the Month: . Washington State Quarter. The pot of 7 coins, was won by Dave F. 

Door Prize: A 1981 Mint set was won by Dave We. 

Raffle Prize:  A 1976-S 3-piece Silver Uncirculated Mint Set , was won by Dave We. 

Youth Door Prize: No youth prize this month. 

 

Thanks again to Ron Z. for donating prizes that are specifically to be given to Junior members. 

 

 

 

 

 

Program 

The program for the month was supposed to be “Vatican Coins” by club member Linda H, but Linda wasn’t 

feeling well and could not attend the club meeting so President Bob C. brought a box of 20 slabbed coins 

that his employer (Tebo Coins) had sent to CAC. As a club activity, we looked over the 20 coins, which had 

area of the slab covered up to prevent us from seeing a possible “Bean”, but we did know the grade that the 

slabbing company had assigned to each coin. We tried to determine which coins may have received the 

coveted Green or Gold Bean. Each club member viewed all 20 coins and recorded their “guesses”. Bob then 

revealed which coins had been “Beaned”. It was a very interesting exercise. Club member Michael S. 

recorded a perfect score, guess he has a good idea of what CAC likes. 

 
 

 

 

Requests 

 

If you have pictures of coins that you would like to see in the Coin Chatter under the Coin Picture of the 

Month, please email them to your Secretary. I would prefer jpeg files that are 40k or less in size with a white 

background. 

 

If you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members would 

be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter. 

 

The NSCC needs programs! If you have a program idea or know of someone who can do a program at an 

upcoming NSCC meeting, contact the NSCC President or Secretary. 

  

The President  or Secretary can be contacted at info@northsidecoinclub.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:info@northsidecoinclub.org
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President’s Notes 
 

Northside Coin Club Meeting September 13, 2016 

News Items 

1. The next couple of months are a busy season for coin shows. We just had a show in Cheyenne last 

weekend with shows in Golden, Longmont, and Denver just around the corner. We should be able to get our 

coin show fix under our belts before winter sets in.  

 

2. I look forward to hearing everyone’s experience in buying (or trying to buy) the Standing Liberty 2016 

Centennial Gold Coin last Thursday. I heard that people who tried to order their coin when the mint started 

taking their orders at 10:00 am, had problems completing their order. I ordered my coin at 2:00 pm and had 

no problems doing so. I checked the mint’s web page Friday morning and there were still gold coins 

available. Was the $485 price tag too high? Was the household order limit of 1 a good way to go? Are these 

reasons why these coins didn’t sell out in hours after opening sales? 

 

3. Did you hear about the 1964 Morgan Dollar dies that were found at the Philadelphia mint? August 

30, 2016 by Coin World. Story Summary: Whitman Publishing announced last month that they would be 

coming out with a new 5
th

 edition of their Guide Book (red book) of Morgan Silver Dollars September 27, 

2016. This edition will contain information on the previously unknown 1964 Morgan dollar. John 

Dannreuther, Dennis Tucker, Q. David Bowers and David Sundman, were at the Philadelphia mint in July of 

2015 on a research mission that included a look at the Mint’s archives. Dannereuther was going through a 

cabinet of trays with various tooling for a variety of Mint products when he noticed obverse and reverse 

galvanos for the Morgan dollar; Tucker joined him to look at them when they both noticed at the same time 

that the obverse was dated 1964. Much excitement followed, and they were granted entrance to the vault for 

dies and hubs, where additional tooling was found. No coins were found and uncertainty remains as to 

whether any working dies or trial strikes were made. Obverse and reverse models for the 1964 Peace dollar 

were found as well, plus hubs and master dies for that coin, which we know were struck. 

 

Complete Story: http://www.coinworld.com/news/us-coins/2016/08/new-details-on-the-1964-morgan-

dollar-and-the-1964-peace-dollar.html 

 

4. Australian man unearths 145-ounce gold nugget found using metal detector. August 24, 2016 by 

Coin World. Story Summary: An Australian man who has spent his weekends the past 10 years prospecting 

for gold with a metal detector has unearthed a 145-ounce gold nugget valued at $250,000 AUD ($190,282 in 

U.S. funds). The discovery was announced Aug. 25 by Minelab, the metal-detecting equipment 

manufacturer whose flagship GPZ 7000 model metal detector was used to locate the nugget. The unnamed 

prospector, who wishes to remain anonymous, dubbed his find “Friday’s Joy” after it was recently located in 

the far southern edge of Central Victoria’s Golden Triangle in Australia. 

 

Complete Story: http://www.coinworld.com/news/precious-metals/2016/08/australian-gold-hunter-finds-

145-ounce-nugget.html 

 

5. Another large gold nugget has been discovered, and this time it’s in the U.S. September 7, 2016 by 

Coin World. Story Summary: A Modesto, Calif., man discovered an 18-ounce gold nugget in a river about 

60 miles outside of Stockton, Calif., last week. Oscar Espinoza reported the find to a friend on the afternoon 

of Aug. 30. It may not be 145 ounces, but it’s still quite a find. 

http://www.coinworld.com/news/us-coins/2016/08/new-details-on-the-1964-morgan-dollar-and-the-1964-peace-dollar.html
http://www.coinworld.com/news/us-coins/2016/08/new-details-on-the-1964-morgan-dollar-and-the-1964-peace-dollar.html
http://www.coinworld.com/news/precious-metals/2016/08/australian-gold-hunter-finds-145-ounce-nugget.html
http://www.coinworld.com/news/precious-metals/2016/08/australian-gold-hunter-finds-145-ounce-nugget.html
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Complete Story: http://www.coinworld.com/news/precious-metals/2016/09/gold-nugget-jamestown-hotel-

sierra-california-labor-

day.html?utm_medium=Email&utm_source=ExactTarget&utm_campaign=cw_editorial_precious-

metals&utm_content= 

 

6. Designer of Loonie dies, September 2, 2016 by Numismatic News. Story Summary: Robert-Ralph 

Carmichael, designer of Canada’s celebrated Loonie dollar, died July 16 in Sault Sainte Marie, Ontario. 

Carmichael was a major Canadian artist. Whatever the power of his art, he will long be remembered for a 

simple scene of nature: a solitary Common Loon swimming on a lake. There have been one billion Loonies 

struck since 1987. 

 

Complete Story: http://www.numismaticnews.net/article/designer-loonie-dies 

 

7. US Mint News – Forum to Discuss Numismatic Hobby, September 6, 2016 by CoinWeek. Story 

Summary: The United States Mint is holding a one-day Numismatic Forum on Thursday, Oct. 13, 2016, in 

Philadelphia. The purpose of this meeting is to gather individual members of stakeholder organizations to 

share perspectives on the past, present, and future of the numismatic hobby. In anticipation of the Mint’s 

225th anniversary in 2017, the Forum will discuss the future of the Mint and the numismatic environment as 

a whole. Those interested in attending should submit requests to 

USMintNumismaticForum@usmint.treas.gov 

 

Complete Story: http://www.coinweek.com/us-mint-news/u-s-mint-news-forum-discuss-numismatic-

hobby/ 

 

Bob Carr 

President, Northside Coin  

 

http://www.coinworld.com/news/precious-metals/2016/09/gold-nugget-jamestown-hotel-sierra-california-labor-day.html?utm_medium=Email&utm_source=ExactTarget&utm_campaign=cw_editorial_precious-metals&utm_content
http://www.coinworld.com/news/precious-metals/2016/09/gold-nugget-jamestown-hotel-sierra-california-labor-day.html?utm_medium=Email&utm_source=ExactTarget&utm_campaign=cw_editorial_precious-metals&utm_content
http://www.coinworld.com/news/precious-metals/2016/09/gold-nugget-jamestown-hotel-sierra-california-labor-day.html?utm_medium=Email&utm_source=ExactTarget&utm_campaign=cw_editorial_precious-metals&utm_content
http://www.coinworld.com/news/precious-metals/2016/09/gold-nugget-jamestown-hotel-sierra-california-labor-day.html?utm_medium=Email&utm_source=ExactTarget&utm_campaign=cw_editorial_precious-metals&utm_content
http://www.numismaticnews.net/article/designer-loonie-dies
http://www.coinweek.com/us-mint-news/u-s-mint-news-forum-discuss-numismatic-hobby/
http://www.coinweek.com/us-mint-news/u-s-mint-news-forum-discuss-numismatic-hobby/
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                                                                                                                                      Coin Picture of the Month 

 

                                                                                                                    
                                                                                                                                                      Gold Indian 

U P C O M I N G  C O I N  S H O W S  

SEPTEMBER  17TH    

JEFFERSON COUNTY COIN SHOW 

JEFFERSON COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS, EXHIBIT HALL 

15200 WEST 6TH AVE. 

GOLDEN, CO 

9AM TO 5PM 

CONTACT: DAVE FOX (303) 478-8994 

WEBSITE WWW.D-FCOINS.COM/SHOWS.HTML 

 

OCTOBER 1 -2ND   

LONGMONT COIN SHOW 

BOULDER COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS (BARN A) 

9595 NELSON ROAD 

LONGMONT, CO 

9AM TO 5PM SATURDAY  9:30AM TO 4PM SUNDAY 

 

OCTOBER 27-29TH 

DENVER COIN EXPO 

NATIONAL WESTERN COMPLEX 

EXPO HALL 

I-70 & BRIGHTON BLVD. EXIT 

DENVER, CO 

10AM TO 6PM THURSDAY & FRIDAY 

10AM TO 4PM SATURDAY 

CONTACT: CHUCK HAYS (720)-445-4093 

ADMISSION $5 PER DAY $8 WEEKEND PASS 

WWW.DENVERCOINEXPOSHOWS.COM 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

O F F I C E R S  &  D I R E C T O R S  

F O R  2016  

PRESIDENT 

BOB C. 

VICE PRESIDENT * 

DAVE WI. 

SECRETARY 

MARK H. 

TREASURER * 

DAVE WE. 

DIRECTOR # 1 * 

KENT J. 

DIRECTOR # 2   

DAVE F. 

DIRECTOR # 3 * 

LINDA H. 

 

* INDICATES THAT THIS PERSONS’ TERM EXPIRES AT THE 

END OF 2016 

 

 

http://www.d-fcoins.com/shows.html
http://www.denvercoinexposhows.com/
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Secretary’s Editorial Page 
(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)  

 

In late July the NSCC Board was informed by Cimarron Village that the Community Building would not be 

available to the club as they were doing some remodeling of their offices and were going to use the 

Community Building as temporary office space. Then when the office space had been remodeled they would 

move back in and remodel the Community Building. This meant that the NSCC would have to find a new 

meeting space for possibly a year or more. 

This could very easily have been a death blow to the NSCC as we don’t have the kind of Treasury which 

would allow us to pay for most other meeting places. President Bob C. jumped in with both feet and found a 

replacement facility just 2 blocks east at Cross of Christ Lutheran Church. This church was very gracious in 

that they provided us this space at NO COST, as long as we continue to meet their guidelines for using the 

facility. 

And what a facility it is. A very large room, at least 4-6 times the size of our old meeting location, with good 

lighting, carpet, air conditioning, and a fantastic wall sized screen for projecting our programs on. Down the 

hall are nice restrooms for our use and there is an attached kitchen that could be useful for our December Pot 

Luck. 

As a club this becomes a very attractive location, and much easier to find, and hopefully new prospective 

members will see it as such and want to join NSCC. I also hope some of the old members, who were perhaps 

turned off by the old location, find this a great location and start attending regularly again.  

At our first meeting in August at the new location, I believe every member present was impressed with the 

facility. As Secretary, I am very enthusiastic about holding our meetings, hopefully for a very long time, at 

this location and think this could help boost membership in NSCC. 

But I caution the membership to make sure we follow the guidelines that the Church requires so that we 

don’t lose the use of this great new meeting place. 

 

If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the “Secretary's Editorial 

Page”, just email it to me at info@northsidecoinclub.org . 
 

 

mailto:info@northsidecoinclub.org

